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From: "Cameron H. O'Connor" <cho01l@health.state.ny.us>
To: <mfmoore@gw.dec.state.ny.us>

Date: Mon, Feb 11, 2008 11:55 AM

Subject: Essex Hope -907015

| have reviewed the December 2007 indoor sample results from 159 Hopkins
Ave. The results document that soil vapor intrusion has resulted in

impacts to both the basement and living room air.. The results exceed the
NYSDOH Guidance ( TCE Decision Matrix) for TCE. Therefore a subslab
depressurization system should be installed at 159 Hopkins Street
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